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Dear Friends in Christ, 

A lot of walking goes on in the Gospels.  Andrew walks behind Jesus to see 

where He stays. The man born blind walks to the pool of Siloam to wash 

away his blindness. The Samaritan woman walks into town to make known 

the man she met at the well who told her everything sheõd ever done.  

After their life-changing encounter with Jesus of Nazareth these Gospel figures walked with ever-

deepening faith in His life-giving power. And they did not walk alone. As the image on the poster for the 

2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal reminds us, Walking in Faith is walking with Jesus in the company of all the 

disciples who follow Him. 

To walk forward faithfully we must look backwards gratefully. Those who walked in faith before us came 

a long way on a hard road to sow the seeds of the Gospel and plant the Church in Eastern Oregon. 

Their sacrifices made it possible for you and me to follow in Jesusõ footsteps too. Will we do the same 

for those who come after us? Will we keep the road open for them to walk in faith too? 

Thatõs what the Bishopõs Annual Appeal attempts to do. Please take a moment to read the enclosed 

brochure and learn how the Appeal helps make faith grow in the Diocese of Baker. Then consider 

making a gift so that others may discover the joy of walking in faith with you.  

We are told that our good God loves a generous giver. May He bless you for giving whatever your means 

allow you to contribute.  

In Christ Our Lord, 

 

 

Most Reverend Liam Cary 
Bishop of Baker 
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A Message from Bishop Cary 



On behalf of the entire Diocesan Staff, we thank you for your work on last yearõs Bishopõs Annual 

Appeal Faith Rich in Mercy.  With your leadership and support 2,550 families raised nearly $514,000. 

Our 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal Walking in Faith goal is $600,000, but our real hope is to support    

the Church and live out our call to discipleship.  

Your role in the success of the Bishopõs Annual Appeal is significant. Each year is an opportunity to 

take a fresh approach to participating in the Appeal. Last year forty-one (41) parishes exceeded their 

Appeal goal and nearly 700 additional families participated. Please take this time to share with your 

parish community how their participation in the Appeal helps us all to live out our call to discipleship. 

Share how the parish community will benefit from the resources gained in meeting and exceeding the 

parish Appeal goal. 

This Parish Manual has been prepared to guide your parish through the Appeal process. It contains a 

recommended program schedule as well as a variety of support material for a successful Appeal in your 

parish. Please review the enclosed information closely and enthusiastically promote the 2017 Appeal. If 

you have any questions, please feel free to call on us at any time.  

Thank you again for all that you do on behalf of our diocesan community. It is a blessing to be in this 

work together. We ask that you pray for the success of the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal. May God 

bless you for your generosity and personal commitment as we answer the Lordõs call to walk in faith 

with Him. 

Yours in Christ, 

The Diocesan Staff 

Introduction 
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FAQ / Tips for Success 

What is the Bishopõs Annual Appeal? 

The Bishopõs Annual Appeal is the annual fundraising 

campaign conducted each year in parishes and missions 

throughout the Diocese of Baker to fund its pastoral 

ministries.   

While much of the Churchõs ministry takes place in    

our parishes, we also come together as a diocesan 

Church to carry out critical services and ministries     

that have impact beyond any one parish.  

Your support for the Bishopõs Annual Appeal helps 

bring the spiritual and corporal works of mercy to      

life in your parish as a part of our overall effort to 

spread and deepen faith in the Merciful Lord through-

out the Diocese.  

 How are parish goals determined? 

Individual parish goals are determined by a calculation 

that compares a parishõs annual offertory to the total 

annual offertory of all parishes in the Diocese. 

Here is the calculation: 

!ƴƴǳŀƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƻũŜǊǘƻǊȅ ҏ ¢ƻǘŀƭ ƻũŜǊǘƻǊȅ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 

ǇŀǊƛǎƘŜǎ Ȅ .!! Dƻŀƭ ŦƻǊ нлмс Ґ tŀǊƛǎƘ Ǝƻŀƭ 

CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƻũŜǊǘƻǊȅ   

ǘƻǘŀƭǎ ϷмллΣлллΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻũŜǊǘƻǊȅ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘŜǎ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ǘƻǘŀƭǎ ϷрΣлллΣлллΦ  ¢ƘŜ .!! Ǝƻŀƭ ŦƻǊ 

нлмт ƛǎ ϷсллΣлллΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ Ǝƻŀƭ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 

ŎŀƭŎǳƭŀǘŜŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎΥ 

όϷмллΣллл ҏ ϷрΣлллΣлллύ Ȅ Ϸ.!! Dƻŀƭ Ґ ϷмнΣллл  

  

How can we reach our goal? 

Parishes that conduct a thorough Appeal (using the 

resource materials provided by the Appeal Office and 

following the two weekend in-pew processes as 

recommended ð will find in most cases they will reach 

their goal in a few weeks. 

Why is the in-pew process so important? 

For the past 4 years pledges were secured by mailing 

directly to parishioners in the diocesan database.    

Many active parishioners never responded to the mail. 

Perhaps they did not open it or they intended to 

respond but never got around to it. The point is they 

did not respond.  In 2016; however, the response from 

our parishioners was up by almost 7%!  We believe it    

is in part due to the Spanish materials available, but it   

is also due to the active role of the Pastor and the 

Office Staff. 

No one really knows how many people regularly 

attended Mass, but are not registered. These people do 

not receive the mailings, and they might miss 

announcements or processes in church. Therefore, the 

in-pew process is a critical step toward reaching this 

significant segment of the parish donor-base, and 

meeting your financial goals.  
  

Are the BAA materials available in Spanish? 

Yes, the following materials will be available in Spanish 

for distribution at your parish: 

¶ Bulletin Inserts 

¶ Bulletin and Altar Notices 

¶ Bishopõs Catholic Appeal audio CD 

¶ In-Pew Pledge Envelopes 

¶ Donor Intention Cards 

¶ Appeal Brochure 
  

 

 How are Bishopõs Annual Appeal funds allocated? 

¶ Ongoing Formation of Clergy 

¶ Priest Health and Retirement Fund 

¶ Diocesan Priest Care Fund 

¶ Seminarians 

¶ Adult & Family Faith Formation 

¶ Childrenõs Religious Education 

¶ Christian Initiation  (RCIA) 

¶ Sacramental Preparation 

¶ Youth Ministry 

¶ Hispanic Ministry 

¶ Young Adult Ministry 

¶ Ministry Leadership Development 

¶ Respect Life 

¶ Catholic Schools Education 

¶ Communication & Evangelization 

tŀƎŜ п 



FAQ / page 2 

  Whatõs the difference between the Bishopõs 

Annual Appeal and the Parish Assessment? 

Simply stated, the Assessment is a fixed parish expense 

which goes to support the fixed expenses of the 

Diocese. Throughout the world, parish support for the 

essential costs of the Bishopõs ministry is one of the 

fixed costs of running a parish. Just as the parish 

budget makes provision for paying parish phone bills, 

heat bills, and light bills, so its monthly line item for 

the Parish Assessment helps pay the phone bills, heat 

bills, and light bills in the Bishopõs Office. (The size of 

each parishõs assessment is derived from its annual 

income.)  

The Bishopõs Annual Appeal is different. In the 

Appeal I ask youñparishioners in every parishñto 

contribute directly to diocesan ministries that individual 

parishes cannot sustain on their own. But your direct 

contribution to the Bishopõs Appeal comes back to 

you as an indirect contribution to your parish as well.  

For with your support the diocesan ministry of the 

Bishop enters into parish life and enhances it with a 

multitude of Appeal-funded programs: diocesan-wide 

youth retreats; diocesan training workshops for parish 

catechists, youth leaders, and administrators; diocesan-

subsidized on-line resources like Formed.org available 

free of charge to every parish household. And there 

are many other similar efforts that redound to the 

good of the parish. 

Here in the Diocese of Baker we Catholics are few and 

far between. Spread out over the fifth largest diocese 

in the lower 48 states, we make up the third or fourth 

smallest Catholic population in the country. As I can 

happily testify, the faith is very much alive in our rural 

parishes; but in many of them the economy is not. 

Our circumstances have changed from 100 years ago, 

but we are still considered a missionary diocese:  we 

depend on the charity of Catholics throughout the 

country to help us keep growing in faith.  

I remember the Extension calendar in our house in 

Prineville sixty years ago. Now as then the Diocese of 

Baker relies heavily on Catholic Extension and Catholic 

Home Missions (a subcommittee of the Conference of 

Bishops) to fund parish programs we cannot afford on 

our own. Last year grants from these sources to our 

diocese totaled roughly 22% of our basic operating 

income. Thatõs not too far behind the contribution of 

the Bishopõs Annual Appeal at 30%. (Parish 

Assessments constitute 48%.) Itõs noteworthy that the 

Diocese receives almost as much from Extension and 

Home Missions as from the Bishopõs Annual Appeal.  

Thatõs why the goal for the Appeal keeps rising each 

year. Throughout the country many other dioceses 

depend on Catholic Extension as we do, and a number of 

them are much poorer than the Diocese of Baker. This 

means that whatever Extension grants us to fund 

projects here will not go to meet even more pressing 

needs elsewhere.  

So while we should be all the more grateful for the 

generous donations which Extension and Home Missions 

continue to channel our way, it would be good to 

reduce our dependence on them. The more we 

become able to meet the needs of the Diocese 

ourselves from within the Diocese, the more we free 

up resources from outside Baker Diocese for grants to 

our fellow Catholics elsewhere who need them even 

more than we do. 

Bishop Liam Cary 

tŀƎŜ р 



Walking in Faith 
2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal 

Important Appeal 

Dates/Events 



Quick Reference Calendar 

Week of Tuesday, April 18: 

Ď Diocese alerts parishes of upcoming schedules 
Ď Provides Pulpit Announcement for April 22/23 

 

April 22/23 - Awareness Weekend 

¶ Pulpit Announcement for upcoming BAA 

 

Week of April 24: 

Diocese ships BAA Materials to Parishes: 

Ď BAA Posters ð place in your high traffic areas as 
soon as you receive them. 

Ď Diocese mails first BAA packet to all 
registered parishioners.  

 
April 29/30 - Announcement Weekend 

¶ Prepare short Homily on Bishopõs Annual Appeal 
¶ Play Bishop Caryõs audio CD  

 
May 7:  Diocesan Chronicle BAA Issue 

¶ 1st Bulletin Insert 
¶ Mention Bishopõs Annual Appeal in Homily         

and point out the Diocesan Chronicle is a      
òspecial issueó 

 
May  13/14 

¶ 2nd Bulletin Insert 
¶ In-Pew envelopes in pews 
¶ Pulpit Announcement for Commitment Weekend 

 
May 15/19: Preparation for Commitment  Weekend 

¶ Parishes prepare for Commitment Weekend by 
meeting with those who will distribute and collect    
In-Pew pledge envelopes.   

 

 
May  20/21 - Commitment Weekend 

¶ 3rd Bulletin Insert   
¶ Pastor:  prepare short Homily on BAA 
¶ In-Pew process - implemented by Lay volunteer 
¶ Prayer cards distributed in the back of the church 

 
 

June 3/4:   

¶ Pulpit Announcement for Follow-Up Weekend 

 

June 10/11:  Follow-Up Weekend 

¶ 4th Bulletin Insert   
¶ Mention Bishopõs Annual Appeal in Homily 
¶ Have In-Pew envelopes available in pews 

 

First week of July 

Ď Diocese sends first group of monthly pledge 

reminders to parishioners who have made pledges. 

Wednesday, July 12 

Ď Diocese sends parish goals update every week until 
completed on the BAA section of the Diocese web 
page. Parishes can also email 
terri@dioceseofbaker.org for an update. 

 

July 17: 

Ď Second mailer sent to all parishioners who 

have not yet given to the Appeal. 

 

Key dates for the Bishopõs Annual Appeal Walking in Faith: 

¶ Awareness Weekend:  April 22/23 
¶ Diocese mails packets to all parishioners:  Week of April 24 
¶ Announcement Weekend:  April 29/30, Bishopõs Homily (via audio CD) 
¶ Commitment Weekend:  May 20/21 
¶ Follow-Up Weekend:  June 10/11 

¦ǇŘŀǘŜŘ !ǇǊƛƭ нуΣ нлмт               tŀƎŜ т 
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Bulletin Announcements 

This page is for the individual who is in charge of the bulletin announcements at the parish 

office.  Pulpit and Bulletin Announcements can be downloaded from the diocesan website at: 

www.dioceseofbaker.org/baa/parish-resources  or call (541) 388-4004 
 

April 30:   1.  Please include the 1st Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

   2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
  

The 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal Campaign will begin the weekend of April 30th.  This year the theme is 

Walking in Faith and the campaign goal is  $600,000. Our parish goal is $_____________. 
  

With your help, we can assure the continued support of many important programs that help thousands in our 

diocese each year; education of our children and seminary students, evangelization and Christian Initiation, 

ongoing formation for our clergy, and more. Please respond generously when you are asked to make your 

pledge.  For more information, please visit the diocesan website.  

May 7: 1.  Publish the following bulletin announcement. 
  

Thank you for all who have contributed to the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal Walking in Faith.  If you did not 

receive Bishop Caryõs letter and wish to contribute, you will find a pledge card form in The Diocesan Chronicle 

with this bulletin.  No gift is too small or too large and every gift is important. Thank you for your generosity.               

To learn more about the appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs Appeal message, please visit the 

diocesan website. 

May 14:   1.  Please include the 2nd Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement: 
 

Last week, a letter from Bishop Cary was sent out asking for your gift/pledge to support the ministries of  the 

Diocese of  Baker.  This mailing gives all registered parishioners an opportunity to contribute to the Appeal, 

especially those who may be unable to attend Mass.  This year the theme is Walking in Faith and the campaign 

goal is  $600,000. Our parish goal is $_____________.  Please give prayerful consideration to your level of  

support to help fund the essential ministries and services supported by the Appeal. To learn more about the 

appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs Appeal message, please visit the diocesan website . 

May 21: 1.  Please include the 3rd Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
   

Thank you to all of our Parishioners who have already donated or pledged to the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal 

Walking in Faith.  If you have not made your commitment, Pledge cards, envelopes and pencils are available in 

pews or in the vestibule of the Church.  Remember, every gift is important and no gift is too small or too large.   

Thank you for your generosity.  To learn more about the Appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs Appeal 

message, please visit the diocesan website. 

  

 

 

Continued next page... tŀƎŜ мн 
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Bulletin Announcements continued 

 

June 4: 1.  Please include the 4th Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
   

Thank you to all of our parishioners who have already joined together in pledging their gift to the 2017 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal Walking in Faith.  If you have not made your commitment, today would be a 

convenient opportunity to do so. Pledge cards, envelopes and pencils are available in your pews or in the 

vestibule of the Church. Once completed, please place your pledge card in the Offertory basket. This year the 

campaign goal is  $600,000 and our parish goal is $____________.  Every gift is important to the success of the 

Appeal. Thank you for your generosity. To learn more about the Appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs 

Appeal message, please visit the diocesan website. 

July 16: 1.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
  

For those who have not yet contributed or pledged to the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal, the Bishop will send 

out a final letter this week asking for your Participation. Please reflect upon the importance of your charitable 

involvement and prayerfully consider making a gift to the Appeal to help our parish and Diocese meet their 

goal and be able to fund the very important work carried out by many ministries supported by the Appeal.      

To learn more about the Appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs Appeal message, please visit the 

diocesan website. 
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Bulletin AnnouncementsñESPAÑOL 

This page is for the individual who is in charge of the bulletin announcements at the parish 

office.  Pulpit and Bulletin Announcements can be downloaded from the diocesan website at: 

www.dioceseofbaker.org/baa/parish-resources  or call (541) 388-4004 
 

April 30:   1.  Please include the 1st Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

   2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
  

La Campaña de la Apelación Anual del Obispo 2017 comenzará el 30 de Abril. Este año el tema es Caminanar 

por la Fe y la meta de la campaña es $600,000. La meta de nuestra parroquia es de $    . 

Con su ayuda, podemos asegurar el continuo apoyo de muchos programas importantes que ayudan a miles en 

nuestra diócesis cada año, la educación de nuestros niños y estudiantes del seminario, la evangelización y la 

Iniciación Cristiana, formación continua para nuestros sacerdotes, y más. Por favor, respondan generosamente 

cuando se les pida que hangan su promesa. Para más información, visiten el sitio web de la diócesis. 

  

May 7: 1.  Publish the following bulletin announcement. 
  

Gracias a todos los que han contribuido a la Apelación Anual del Obispo 2017 Caminar por la Fe. Si no 

recibieron la carta del Obispo Cary y desean contribuir, encontrarón una forma para la tarjeta de promesa en La 

Crónica diocesana con este boletín. Ningún regalo es muy pequeño o muy grande y cada regalo es importante. 

Gracias por su generosidad. Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el video del mensaje del Obispo 

Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis. 

May 14:   1.  Please include the 2nd Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement: 
 

La semana pasada, se les envió una carta del Obispo Cary pidiéndoles un regalo o promesa para apoyar los 

ministerios de la Diócesis de Baker.  Esta carta les da a todos los parroquianos registrados una oportunidad de 

contribuir a la Apelación, especialmente aquellos que no pueden asistir a Misa. Este año el tema es Caminar por 

la Fe y la meta de la campaña es $600,000. La meta de nuestra parroquia es $   . Por favor 

consideren en oración el apoyo que pueda dar para ayudar a financiar ministerios esenciales y servicios que son 

apoyados por la Apelación. Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el video del mensaje del Obispo 

Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis. 

May 21: 1.  Please include the 3rd Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
   

Gracias a todos nuestros Parroquianos que ya han donado o hecho una promesa a la Apelación Anual del 

Obispo 2017 Caminar por la Fe. Si no han hecho su compromiso, las tarjetas de Promesa, sobres y lápices están 

disponibles en las bancas o en el vestíulo de la Iglesia. Recuerden, cada regalo es importante y ningún regalo es 

muy pequeño o muy grande. Gracias por su generosidad. Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el 

video del mensaje del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis.  

 

 

       Continued next page... 
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Bulletin Announcements continued-ESPAÑOL 

 

June 4 1.  Please include the 4th Bulletin Insert sent to you from the Appeal Office. 

 2.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
   

Gracias a todos los parroquianos que ya se han unido en prometer su regalo a la Apelación Anual del Obispo 

2017 Caminiar por la Fe. Si no han hecho su compromiso, hoy sería una oportunidad conveniente para hacerlo. 

Tarjetas de Promesa, sobres y lápices están disponibles en sus bancas o en el vestíbulo de la Iglesia. Una vez 

llenadas, se les pide que coloquen su tarjeta de promesa en la canasta de la ofrenda. Este año la meta de la 

campaña es de $600,000 y la meta de nuestra parroquia es $   . Cada regalo es importante para 

el éxito de la Apelación. Gracias por su generosidad. Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el video 

del mensaje del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis. 

July 16: 1.  Publish the following bulletin announcement:  
  

Para todos los que todavía no han contribuido o hecho una promesa a la Apelación Anual del Obispo 2017, el 

Obispo enviará una última carta esta semana pidiendo su Participación. Por favor reflexionen sobre la 

importancia de su participación caritativa y consideren en oración hacer un regalo a la Apelación para ayudar a 

nuestra parroquia y la Diócesis a cumplir su objetivo y ser capaces de financiar el trabajo muy importante 

llevado a cabo por muchos ministerios apoyados por la Apelación. Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para 

ver el video del mensaje del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis. 
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Awareness Weekend ñ April 22/23 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

All registered parishioners will receive a mailing from Bishop Cary within the next few days asking for your 

participation in this yearõs Bishopõs Annual Appeal and next weekend we will view and listen to a recorded 

message from Bishop Cary about the Appeal.   

Appeal funds are used to help fund events such as diocesan-wide youth retreats, workshops for parish 

catechists, as well as tuition for seminariansñin short, for the many diocesan ministries that individual 

parishes cannot sustain on their own. 

The theme of the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal is òWalking in Faith.ó  As you consider the amount you can 

pledge to help these ministries, please reflect on the following: 

Contributing to the Bishopõs Annual Appeal is one concrete way to focus on taking the mercy of God to 

heart and inspire others to òfind the road that leads to the Father.ó  Take a moment to honestly examine all 

the God-given blessings in your life and then ask not yourself, but ask God: òWhat is just?ó By our baptism 

and our confirmation in the Catholic church, each of us is called to serve as a good and merciful shepherd. 

Weõre called not only to follow Christ, but to be Christ. 

Please pray for the Lordõs guidance as you consider the this reflection, and please give generously according 

to the blessings God has given you.   
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Awareness WeekendñApril 22/23ñESPAÑOL 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

Todos los parroquianos registrados recibirán dentro de unos días una carta por correo del Obispo Cary 

pidiéndoles por su participación en la Campaña de la Apelación Anual del Obispo de este año y el próximo 

fin de semana veremos y escucharemos un mensaje grabado del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación. 

Fondos de la Apelación son usados para ayudar a financiar eventos, tales como retiros diocesanos para 

jóvenes, talleres para catequistas parroquiales, así como colegiatura para seminaristasñen corto, muchos 

ministerios diocesanos que parroquias individuals no pueden mantener por su cuenta. 

El tema de la Apelaci·n Anual del Obispo 2017 es òCaminar por la Feó. Al considerar la cantidad que puedan 

prometer para ayudar a estos ministerios, por favor reflexionen en lo siguiente: 

Contribuir a la Apelación Anual del Obispo es una manera concreta de enfocarse en llevar de corazón la 

misericordia de Dios e insipirar a otros a òencontrar el camino que conduce hacia el Padreó. Tomen un 

minute para examinar honestamente todas las bendiciones dadas por Dios en su vida y después no se 

pregunten a ustedes mismos sino a Dios: òàQu® es lo justo?ó Por medio de nuestro bautismo y nuestra 

confirmación en la Iglesia Católica, cada uno de nosotros es llamado a server como un buen y misericordioso 

pastor. Somos llamados no solo a seguir a Cristo, sino a ser Cristo. 

Por favor, pidan por la guía del Señor mientras consideran esta reflexión, y por favor den generosamente de 

acuerdo a las bendiciones que Dios les ha dado. 
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Awareness Weekend Information 

Awareness Weekend provides your parishioners with significant information about the use of the Bishopõs 

Annual Appeal funds.  This weekendõs activities advise your parishioners that they will be asked to give the 

Appeal either through the Bishopõs letter or during the upcoming In-Pew process. 

Include the Appeal in your Bulletin, Pulpit Announcements and the Prayers of the Faithful. 

Pastorõs Homily Notes: 

§ Please prepare a brief homily for this Awareness Weekend in support of the BAA. 

§ Before preparing your homily, please listen to the Bishopõs video message on the 2017 BAA theme 

òWalking in Faithó  that you will play for your parishioners next weekend - Announcement Weekend, 

April 30th. 

§ It is critical to the success of the Appeal that you preach about the good works accomplished because of 

the Bishopõs Annual Appeal and encourage your parishioners to pledge their support on Commitment 

Weekend (May 21st) if they have not already done so by mail. 

§ If you will be away from your parish on this weekend, please make sure the presider has access to the 

Bishopõs message and prepares a similar homily in your absence. 
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Announcement Weekend - April 30/May 1 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

Commitment Weekend for the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal is scheduled for the weekend of May 21st.   

You will have the opportunity to give and/or pledge during Mass.  If you received a personalized 

commitment card in the mail, please bring it to Mass with you as we join together to support our Catholic 

Church in Eastern Oregon.  If you did not receive a commitment card in the mail, pledge envelopes will be 

available during Mass. 

The Bishopõs Annual Appeal provides substantial financial support to essential ministries that support our 

parishes in our Diocese.  These programs provide education and faith formation at all levels and provides a 

Catholic presence for thousands of people. 

When we stop to count our abundant blessings, we are aware of how truly blessed we are.  The Bishopõs 

Annual Appeal is an invitation to share your blessings and support for the Gospel mission here in Central and 

Eastern Oregon. 

Your pledge is also a sign of your gratitude for Godõs generous abundance.  While we can never out-do God 

in generosity, we are called to join in the mission of the Gospel as we put forth the gifts of life, goodness, 

grace and mercy through the sharing of our own blessings from God. 
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Announcement Weekend-April 30/May 1-ESPAÑOL 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

El Fin de Semana de Compromiso para la Apelación Anual del Obispo 2017 está programado para el fin de 

semana del 21 de Mayo. Ustedes tendrán la oportunidad de dar y / o hacer una promesa durante Misa. Si 

ustedes recibieron una tarjeta de compromiso personalizada por correo, favor de traerla a Misa con ustedes y 

unirse para apoyar a nuestra Iglesia Católica en el Este de Oregon. Si no recibieron una tarjeta de compromiso 

personalizada, habrán sobres de promesa disponibles durante Misa. 

La Apelación Anual del Obispo proporciona apoyo financiero sustancial a los ministerios esenciales que 

apoyan a nuestras parroquias en nuestra Diócesis. Estos programas proporcionan educación y formación de 

fe en todos los niveles y proporciona una presencia Católica para miles de personas. 

Cuando nos detenemos a contar nuestras abundantes bendiciones, somos conscientes de lo verdaderamente 

bendecidos que estamos. La Apelación Anual del Obispo es una invitación para compartir nuestras 

bendiciones y apoyo por la misión del Evangelio aquí en el Centro y Este de Oregon. 

Su promesa es también un signode su gratitud por la generosa abundancia de Dios. Aunque nunca podemos 

superar a Dios con generosidad, estamos llamados a unirnos a la misión del Evangelio mientras ofrecemos los 

dones de la vida, la bondad, la gracia y la misericordia a través de compartir nuestras propias bendiciones de 

Dios. 
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Commitment Weekend - May 20/21 

Preparations  

1. As soon as you receive the shipment, open the boxes and make sure you have received sufficient 

quantities of the Appeal materials (in-pew cards).  Pencils will not be provided, so please make sure 

you have enough on-hand for all Masses.  You may put a pencil inside each pledge envelope before 

distribution or have them loose at the ends of the pews. Close the flap of the envelope, but donõt seal it.  

By doing this, you assure each person has everything they need right in the envelope. 

2. Each celebrant and homilist should be briefed on the In-Pew process.  The Pastor will be leading 

the In-Pew process at every Mass.  In the event the pastor is not the presider, the presider should 

introduce the pastor immediately after the reading of the Gospel.  Be sure to contact the other presider 

early in the week so theyõre aware that they will not need to prepare a homily. 

3. Each parish should hold a practice session for the ushers and the volunteers who will help make 

the In-Pew process easy and quick. 
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Commitment Weekend 

Recruiting Ushers 

You will need one usher in every section of your church:  one usher for about every 5 to 8 pews.  You 

will need one adult in each side aisle to retrieve extra envelopes from some pews and to provide extra 

envelopes for pews that donõt have enough.  These adults should also take care of any standing room people.  

If you have large numbers of standing room people, assign extra adults to them. 

Training Ushers: 

The Pastor and his Appeal Chair Person should train the ushers and provide them with the following 

information: 

¶ Where to report 

¶ What time to report 

¶ Where to pick up their supplies 

¶ Where to wait for the signal that itõs time to distribute their envelopes 

¶ Which specific pews they will work 

¶ When they will be expected to move to their assigned locations (when Father signals from the altar and 

what signal he will use) 

¶ What to do while parishioners are completing their pledge envelopes 

¶ Where to get the collection baskets 

¶ Where to empty the baskets after they collect the pledge envelopes 

¶ Where to return the baskets 

¶ Donõt forget to include parishioners in the cry rooms, choir loft, and those standing 
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Commitment Weekend:  Pastor 

Role of  Pastor 

As leader of the parish family, the parish pastor plays an essential role in communicating to parishioners their 
membership in the universal Church. There is no replacement for the parish priest; no poster, letter, insert or 
other item can replace the impact of your personal support. As persons of faith and as spiritual leaders of 
your parish community, your personal request to the people of your parish is crucial. You are the principal  
motivators.  
 
Reflect on the reasons why you should support the work of the Diocese of Baker. The Church in Central and 
Eastern Oregon certainly needs the financial support of its Catholic faithful. But more importantly because, as 
Catholics, we are part of the Mystical Body of Christ, we are called to share with each other the gifts He has 
given to each of us. In contributing to the Appeal, your parishioners are responding to the call to be active  
participants within the universal Church.  
 
As a supportive pastor, your role includes the following:  

¶ Make your own commitment to the Bishopõs Annual Appeal.  

¶ Tell the parishioners that you want 100% participation as a demonstration of the parishõs commitment to 

stewardship.  

¶ Evaluate previous years parish results to develop a strategy for meeting your parish goal.  

¶ Exhibit a positive, sincere attitude toward the appeal and its objective.  

¶ Ask parishioners to take a moment to fill out the intention envelope  and give them time to do so. 

¶ Presider completes intention at the same time, demonstrating his participation. 

¶ If parishioners have previously given their intention or are unable to give, ask them to write a prayer 

request on the envelope, or the word: òAmen.ó  

¶ Demonstrate, or allow the Appeal Coordinator to demonstrate, how to fill out a card.  

¶ Have ushers collect the intention envelopes and bring them to the front of the church. 

¶ Bless the intentions, the parishioners who gave them, and the people who will benefit from the appeal.  

 

Thank you for your prayers, service, sacrifice and continued  

support for the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal.  
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Commitment Weekend:  In-Pew Process 

Enthusiastic support by the Pastor is CRITICAL to the success of the Appeal.  You may use the talking 

points to promote the Appeal by following the instructions below.  If you choose NOT to follow the In-

Pew process, then please give them instruction on filling it out and allow them to either take it home or 

drop it into the Offertory basket before leaving Church. 

This script is for either the Pastor or the designated Appeal Coordinator to follow.  The pastor should 

also fill out an envelope in a visible manner. 

 

SCRIPT: 

¶ Each of us is challenged to accept the opportunity to support the work of God by making a gift or pledge to 
this years Bishopõs Annual Appeal. 

¶ I hope each of you will join me today in making a gift that fits your ability to give. 
¶ Your gift, no matter the size, whether it is a pledge or a one-time gift, is important.  A gift of $1 per week 

would be $52 or you could pledge $1 for each day of the year - $365, which could be paid in 10 monthly 
payments of $36.50. some people pledge 1% of their annual salary. If you make $25,000/year that would be 
$250.00 or 10 payments of $25.  If you make $40,000,  1% would be $400 or a pledge of $40 for 10 months. 
(PAUSE) 

¶ In your pew, you will find pledge envelopes and pencils. Letõs fill the pledge envelope out together. 
¶ Open to the inside of your envelope, at the top right you can see a Gift Plan Chart.  This is for your reference 

and shows you how much you would pay each month if you made one of these suggested pledges. 
¶ If you are making a pledge to be paid out over time, you will fill in the first two boxes. 
¶ If you are making a one-time gift, make sure you write the amount of the gift on the line provided. 
¶ For pledges, fill in the first box that matches the monthly amount you are giving.  If you donõt see the amount 

you want to give, use the blank and write in your monthly amount. 
¶ If you are going to make the first payment towards your pledge today, check the box that indicates Check or 

Cash Enclosed. 
(PAUSE) 

¶ On the left side of the envelope, please complete your name, address, phone number and email address.  
Please fill in all the information.  This will ensure that pledge reminders are sent to the correct address if you 
make a pledge commitment. 
(PAUSE) 

¶ If you will be making your donation or monthly pledge payments by credit card, please fill in the Credit Card 
Information on the bottom half of the envelope. 

¶ If you will be making your donation or monthly pledge payments by automatic bank withdrawal, please fill in 
the Electronic Funds section of the envelope. 

¶ Finally, place any payment you are making today in the pledge envelope along with your voided check, if you 
are paying by bank draft, and seal the envelope. 

¶ We will give you a few extra minutes to finish filling out your pledge, then the ushers will pick them up with 
the offertory collection in just a few minutes. 

 
Bishop Cary, Father ____, and I thank you for your generosity to the Bishopõs Annual Appeal.  Your gift will go a 
long way toward serving the least of our sisters and brothers and reaching the goals of our mutually shared vision 
in the Diocese.  If you have already given to the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal, we thank you sincerely for your 
generosity.  Thank you. 
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Commitment Weekend: In-Pew Process - ESPAÑOL 

Enthusiastic support by the Pastor is CRITICAL to the success of the Appeal.  You may use the talking points 

to promote the Appeal by following the instructions below.  If you choose NOT to follow the In-Pew process, 

then please give them instruction on filling it out and allow them to either take it home or drop it into the 

Offertory basket before leaving Church. 

This script is for either the Pastor or the designated Appeal Coordinator to follow.  The pastor should also fill 

out an envelope in a visible manner. 

 

SCRIPT: 

¶ Cada uno de nosotros es desafiado a aceptar la oportunidad de apoyar la obra de Dios haciendo un regalo o una 

promesa a la Campaña de la Apelación Anual del Obispo de este año. 

¶ Espero que cada uno de ustedes se unan a mí hoy en hacer un regalo que se ajuste a su capacidad de dar. 

¶ Su regalo, sin importar el tamaño, ya sea como promesa o como un regalo de una sola vez, es importante. Un regalo 

de ($1) un dólar por semana serían ($52) cincuenta y dos dólares o ustedes pueden prometer ($1) un dólar por cada 

día del añoñ($365) trecientos sesenta y cinco dólares, los cuales pueden ser pagados en diez pagos mensuales de 

($36.50) treinta y seis dólaes con cincuenta centavos. Algunas personas prometen el (1%)uno porciento de su salario 

anual. Si hacen ($25,000) veinti-cinco mil dólares al año, eso serían ($250) docientos cincuenta dólares o 10 pagos de 

($25) veinticinco dólares. Si hacen ($40,000) cuarenta mil dólares, (1%) un porciento sería ($400) cuatrocientos 

dólares o una promesa de ($40) cuarenta dólares por 10 meses. 

 

(PAUSE) 

¶ En su banca, encontrarán sobres de promesas y lápices. Llenemos juntos el sobre de promesa. 

¶ Abran hacia la parte de adentro de su sobre, en la parte de arriba pueden ver una Gráfica de Plan de Regalo. Esto es 

como referencia y muestra cuánto pagarían cada mes si hicieran una de estas promesas. 

¶ Si están haciendo una promesa para ser pagada con el tiempo, llenarán las primeras dos cajas. 

¶ Si usted está haciendo un regalo de una sola vez, asegúrese de escribir la cantidad del regalo en la línea 

proporcionada. 

¶ Para promesas, llene en la primera caja que corresponda con la cantidad mensual que desee dar. Si no ve la cantidad 

que desea dar, use la parte en blanco y escriba su cantidad mensual. 

¶ Si va a hacer el primer pago hacia su compromiso hoy, marque la caja que indique Cheque o Efectivo incluido. 

 

(PAUSE) 

¶ En el lado izquierdo del sobre, complete su nombre, dirección, número de teléfono y dirección de correo 

electrónico. Por favor, complete toda la información. Esto asegurará que los recordatorios de promesas se envíen a 

la dirección correcta si usted hace un compromiso de compromiso. 

 

(PAUSE) 
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Pastorõs Talking Points  

As part of your pulpit talk in support of the Bishopõs Annual Appeal, we ask that the principal celebrant at 

every mass include one or more of these talking points listed below: 

 

¶ Our parish-wide annual effort on behalf of the Bishopõs Annual Appeal is about to begin.  Our parish 

goal for the 2017 Appeal is $______________. 

¶ The advance mail campaign for our Diocese will begin on Monday, April 24th. Each of you should be 

receiving a letter in the mail from the Bishop asking for your gift/commitment to support the ministries 

of the Diocese of Baker. It is preferred that pledges be mailed with the envelope provided to avoid 

additional administrative expenses. 

¶ A direct mail component has been incorporated into the Bishopõs Annual Appeal so that all parishioners 

will have the opportunity to support the Bishopõs Appeal. The direct mail component will allow 

parishioners that are unable to attend Mass the opportunity to contribute to the Bishopõs Appeal. 

¶ Please give prayerful consideration to your gift or commitment. The pledge cards may be mailed to the 

Diocese or may be brought to the parish on Commitment Weekend (May 20/21) and placed in the 

collection basket. 

¶ Express gratitude to those parishioners who have already responded to the 2017 Bishopõs Appeal.  If your 

parish reached its Appeal goal last year, thank and acknowledge parishioners for this accomplishment and 

express optimism for this yearõs Appeal. If your parish did not reach its Appeal goal, acknowledge other 

positive aspects such as participation percentage, volunteer efforts, etc...followed by words of 

encouragement that the parish goal may be within reach this year. 

¶ Remind parishioners that they are stewards of their time, talent and treasure that God has given each of 

us. Please encourage everyone to share a portion of his or her treasure through a gift pledge to the 2016 

Appeal. 

¶ Assure parishioners that their donations will be used exclusively to support the ministries, programs and 

services outlined in the promotional materials. 

¶ Please take the Appeal Bulletin Insert with you when leaving Mass today and reflect upon its content. I 

would ask that you join me in prayer for the success of our efforts in the 2017 Bishopõs Annual Appeal. 

(see next page). 
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The Bishopõs Appeal Helps Parishes 

Here are some questions to consider.  If you answer yes to any of the following, you have benefited from the 

generosity of the thousands of donors who help our parishes continue to grow and flourish. 

1. Have your RCIA team members attended training for Christian Initiation sponsored by the Office of 

Evangelization and Catechesis? 

2. Have any of your lay leaders such as catechists and youth ministers attended seminars, educational 

courses, workshops or conferences? 

3. Has your parish received catechetical materials for parishes in need? 

4. Has anyone in your parish been in the hospital and had a visit from a Catholic Chaplain? 

5. Has any couple in your parish attended marriage preparation and marriage enrichment retreats? 

6. Have any of your teens attended Youth Summer Camps, Retreats or other events for youth? 

7. Do you have a priest at your parish who received assistance through the Seminary Fund during their 

seminarian education? 

8. Is your present pastor nearing retirement age and will your parish need a priest in the near future? 

9. Has a priest in your parish retired and now receives support from the Priest Health & Retirement Fund? 

10. Does your parish support a Catholic School? 

11. Do your parishioners read The Diocesan Chronicle newsletter, listen to KFDS-LP Catholic Radio or visit 

the Diocesan Website to stay informed? 

12. Does your parish have adults and youth involved with the Religious Education program who have 

received training or educational materials on providing a safe environment for our children? 

13. Have you benefited from programs online via FORMED.org? 

14. Has your parish received a workshop or training in Evangelization, Liturgy, Sacramental Preparation, or 

other Pastoral Services? 
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Follow-Up Weekend ñ June 10/11 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

 Thank you to all of our Parishioners who have already joined together in pledging their gift to the 2017       

Bishopõs Annual Appeal Walking in Faith.  If you have not made your commitment, today would be a       

convenient opportunity to do so.   

Pledge cards, envelopes and pencils are available in pews or in the vestibule of the Church.  Once completed, 

please place your pledge card in the offertory basket.  

Every gift is important and no gift is too small or too large. Thank you for your generosity. To learn more about 

the appeal and to view the video of Bishop Caryõs Appeal message, visit the diocesan website . 
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Follow-Up Weekend ñ June 10/11ñESPAÑOL 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

Gracias a todos nuestros Parroquianos que ya se han unido en prometer su regalo a la Campaña de la Apelación 

Anual del Obispo 2017 Caminar por la Fe. Si todavía no han hecho su compromiso, hoy sería una oportunidad 

conveniente de hacerlo. 

 Tarjetas de Promesa, sobres y lápices están disponibles en las bancas o en el vestíulo de la Iglesia. Una vez que las 

llenen, por favor colóquen su tarjeta de promesa en la canasta de la colecta. 

Cada regalo es importante y ningún regalo es muy pequeño o muy grande. Gracias por su generosidad. Para 

aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el video del mensaje del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación, favor de 

visitar el sitio web de la diócesis.  

 

tŀƎŜ но . 



Final Follow-Up Weekend ñ July 15/16 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

For those who have not yet contributed to the Bishopõs Annual Appeal, the Bishop will send out a final letter 

this week asking for your participation. Please reflect upon the importance of your charitable involvement and 

prayerfully consider making a gift to the Appeal to help our parish and Diocese meet their goal and be able to 

fund the very important work carried out by many ministries supported by the Appeal.   

To learn more about the impact of our support to the Appeal, visit the diocesan website.  A video of  Bishop 

Caryõs Appeal message is also available online. 

tŀƎŜ нп 

http://www.dioceseofbaker.org/baa.htm


Final Follow-Up Weekend ñ July 15/16-ESPAÑOL 

Pulpit Announcement 

Bishopõs Annual Appeal 2017 

 

Para los que todavíab no han contribuido a la Apelación Anual del Obispo, nuestro Obispo enviará una 

última carta esta semana pidiendo su participación. Por favor reflexionen sobre la importancia de su 

participación caritativa y consideren en oración hacer un regalo a la Apelación para ayudar a nuestra parroquia 

y la Diócesis a cumplir su objetivo y ser capaces de financiar el trabajo muy importante llevado a cabo por 

muchos ministerios apoyados por la Apelación.  

Para aprender más sobre la apelación y para ver el video del mensaje del Obispo Cary sobre la Apelación, 

favor de visitar el sitio web de la diócesis. 

tŀƎŜ нп . 



 


